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April 22, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue to provide proper housing and detention of inmates at the King County Correctional Facility in Seattle and the Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent ensuring public safety both inside the County’s jails and in the outside community.
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the King County Corrections Guild memorandum of agreement implementing the Interest Arbitration Award for a 2012 cost-of-living adjustment reopener for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2012.  This agreement covers approximately 530 employees in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention.  The employees covered by this bargaining agreement occupy the classifications of Corrections Officers and Corrections Sergeants.  These employees are responsible for the day-to-day safety and security of the King County Correctional Facility in downtown Seattle and the Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent.
This ordinance, if approved, will put in place the interest arbitration award of arbitrator Michael Cavanaugh that resulted from the contract’s wage reopener for 2012.  The award provides for a 3.5% increase effective January 1, 2012.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan utilizing the corresponding guiding principles.  More specifically, this agreement provides necessary support for safe communities and accessible justice systems for all.  The proper operation of the County’s two adult detention facilities is instrumental in maintaining a fair and accessible justice system and ensuring offending individuals are appropriately detained.  While ensuring that properly detained individuals are afforded their appropriate rights, the detention of these individuals insures public safety to the community as a whole.  This ordinance specifically helps to maintain a quality workforce by providing fair wages and benefits, and developing and retaining quality employees.

The interest arbitration award and resulting memorandum of agreement is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the King County Corrections Guild.  This agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents to continue to have access to a criminal justice system that operates in an efficient, appropriate, and safe manner and provides safety and security to both individuals in the criminal justice system and the general public as a whole.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations

